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PUBLIC HEARING: TAX LEVY FOR SSA #2                                                                           DECEMBER 12, 2023 

Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order at 7:12 pm.   
  
Roll call was answered by Trustees Huckins, Harlfinger, Dustin, Bojarski, and President Bogdanowski.  
 

Also present were Village Administrator Shannon Andrews, Assistant Village Administrator Trevor Bosack, Chief of 
Police Mary Frake, Finance Director Pete Stefan, Public Works Director Ryan McDillon, Director of Community 
Development John Svalenka, Parks and Recreation Director Randy Splitt, Village Attorney Brandy Quance, and 
Village Clerk Shannon DuBeau.  
 

Trustees Murphy and Anderson arrived at 7:14 pm. 

Presentation 
Tax Levy for Special Service Area #2 for the 2023 Tax Year 
Presented by Village Administrator Shannon Andrews 

Administrator Andrews stated that the 2023 tax levy for SSA #2 is $224,580, which is a $84,220 increase. This levy 
is necessary to cover the replacement of playground equipment in four parks over the next four years. This 
information was discussed at the November 7, 2023, Committee of the Whole meeting and reviewed during the 
November 14, 2023, Ad Hoc Budget Workshop meeting. 
 

Trustee Huckins asked what SSA #2 encompasses. Administrator Andrews stated that it includes Sunset Park and 
the surrounding area. She added that bike paths and the Sunset Park playground will be moved from the SSAs to 
the General Fund moving forward. This particular levy is needed to cover the cost of the four planned playground 
replacements within SSA #2. 

Audience Participation 
None. 

Adjournment 
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Harlfinger and seconded by Trustee Huckins. All in favor by 
voice vote.  
 

There being no further business to discuss, the Special Service Area  #2 2023 Tax Levy Public Hearing was adjourned 
at 7:15 pm. 
 

Submitted by,  

 
Shannon DuBeau 
Village Clerk 


